
College/Glen Neighborhood Association 

 
8424 Olivet Court • Sacramento, CA 95826  •  (916) 383-6621 

March 25, 2016 
    
To: Susan Peters Don Nottoli  
 Supervisor District 3  Supervisor District 5    
 County of Sacramento County of Sacramento 
 (916) 874-5471 (916) 874-5465 
 SusanPeters@saccounty.net NottoliD@saccounty.net 
  
From: Annette Deglow, President 

College-Glen Neighborhood Association   
Home: 383-6621 • Fax: 383-9196 • Cell: 806-3138   
 

Regarding:    Neighborhood  Request County Funds For the Installation of  
  a POD Camera at Folsom Blvd and Julliard Dr/Florin Perkins Rd  
 
It has been observed that there have been an increasing number of individuals loitering around 
Folsom Boulevard between Howe Ave. and Watt Avenue.   The intersection at Folsom Blvd and 
Julliard Drive/Florin-Perkins Road adjacent to the Kiefer Probation Center is one of the major 
problem areas.    
 
The College-Glen Neighborhood Association is currently working with the area business and 
community to deal with the increasing security issues in the shopping center including working 
with the Sacramento City Police Department to secure Police Observation Devices (POD) 
cameras at the major entrances/exits to the neighborhood. 
 
The City has offered to cover half of the $12,000 cost per camera or $ 6,000 with the community 
paying the other half.   The County Probation & Neighborhood Alternative Centers are located in 
the Kiefer Center and service the entire County of Sacramento’s reentry population. This 
translates to the processing and release of all inmates within the County of Sacramento in our 
neighborhood.   In that the community views this county service as part of the problem, we are 
asking that the County of Sacramento to fund the community half of the cost for the POD camera 
at the intersections of Folsom Blvd and Florin-Perkins Road/Julliard Drive.  
 
Thank you for your attention to this request. 
 

  
 


